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[Dr. McKinley, message, A Story About Faith] 
Thank you Andy, so very much, as we are in these days studying the 
subject, Tell Me The Stories Of Jesus. A…, the greatest story of all is 
the wonder of God’s love and the wonder of Christ’s death and sacrifice 
for every one of us and a…, so we obviously look at everything we say in 
light of the wonderful truth of the gospel of Jesus Christ. But we’re 
learning the things that Jesus has said to us and the life lessons and the 
spiritual truths that are found in the gospels and in particular in the 
gospel of Luke and so I wanna invite you tonight to open your Bible to 
Luke chapter 10 and a…, we are going to be reading a…a rather extensive 
portion of this a…, text in just a few minutes. 
 
A…, I subscribe to Time magazine, I have a…, on an off for most of my 
adult life a…, I’m not necessarily an endorser of everything that Time 
says and does, but I always find it to be a format that is helpful and 
beneficial to me. And of course, you know that since 1927 a…, well you may 
not know the date, but you know that it is a long standing tradition that 
Time, every year, at the end of the year a…, has what they call The Person 
Of The Year. It is a practice that started back in 1927 and I’m curious to 
know, does anybody know who the 1st Person Of The Year, was? Anybody? 
[pause] It was Charles Lindbergh and he was featured for his flight a…, 
from New York to Paris and the…the tradition began with the understanding 
of the significant accomplishment of Charles Lindbergh. 
 
A…, just a few years later Franklin Delano Roosevelt a…, in the early 
1930’s was featured as Person Of The Year because of the great economic 
challenges being faced by America. 
 
And then very interesting that at the end of the 30’s in 1938, Adolph 
Hitler was The Person Of The Year. 
 
In 1939 Joseph Stalin was The Person Of The Year. 
 
But in 1940 Winston Churchill was The Person Of The Year. 
 
And in ‘41 Franklin Delano Roosevelt was The Person Of The Year for the 
third time during the course of his presidency. 
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It was in 1950 that GI Joe was on the front cover as The Person a…, Of The 
Year. 
 
And then in the 1960’s, of course a…, Martin Luther King, a…, US 
Astronauts and John F. Kennedy were all found there in those days. 
 
A…, Ronald Regan was on the cover numerous times through the 80’s and then 
in the late 1980’s Mikhail Gorbachev was there, of course, after he began 
to shatter the old Soviet block. 
 
And then it’s interesting to note that a…, in the late 1990’s a most 
unusual pair appeared on the front, Bill Clinton and Kenneth Starr, not 
exactly bosom buddies, but a…, guys who ended up being Persons Of The Year 
at that year with all that was going on in a…, the life of America. 
 
And then twice since the new millennium our current President George W. 
Bush has been The Person Of The Year. 
 
But this year there actually were 3 Persons Of The Year 2005, and a…, one 
of them was an activist rock legend, a other a man and his wife who 
debatably are the wealthiest people in the world, Bono and Bill and 
Melinda Gates were featured as The Persons Of The Year 2005. But the thing 
that I found to be most curious of all is the caption that was used to 
describe them. In fact if you didn’t see it I’ve got a copy of it with me 
tonight. Here’s what it said, it said: 
 
“The good Samaritans.” 
 
“The good Samaritans.” 
 
Using the theme and the topic of one of the best known and the most often 
referenced of all of the parables of Jesus. Now these were called good 
Samaritans because of their efforts in a…, humanitarian aid and 
philanthropy. But many times we use that term and we hear people talk 
about this concept of the good Samaritan. But I often wonder how many 
people really know and understand the full impact and meaning of the story 
of the good Samaritan. And yet it is one of the stories of Jesus. And so I 
want us to begin tonight to read Luke chapter 10, verse 25, because this 
is the crucial starting point for the story that is the story of subject 
for us as we gather tonight. In fact, right there, the same translation 
that I’m reading from, the New King James is a…, right there in your 
worship guide tonight a…, Luke chapter 10, beginning in verse 25, your can 
follow along there or certainly with…in your own Bi…Bible, your own text 
and I want to begin to read this together. The Bible says: 
 
25And behold a certain lawyer stood up and tested Him, saying, “Teacher, 
what shall I do to inherit eternal life?” 26And He said to him, “What is 
written in the law? What is your reading of it?” 27So he answered and said, 
“You shall love the LORD your God with all your heart, with all your soul, 
with all your strength, with all your mind, and your neighbor as 
yourself.” 28And He… 
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That is Jesus! 
 
…said to him, “You have answered rightly; do this and you will live.” 29But 
he, wanting to… 
 
Listen to this word! 
 
…justify himself, said to Jesus, “And who is my neighbor?” 
 
Now the remainder of this is here on the screen for us. 
 
30Then Jesus answered and said: “A certain man went down from Jerusalem to 
Jericho,…” 
 
That was a journey, by the way, of about 23 miles in distance. It was a 
descent all the way from the city of Jerusalem down to Jericho. And the 
Bible goes on to say here: 
 
“…and when he went he fell among thieves, who stripped him of his 
clothing, wounded him, and departed, leaving him half dead.” 
 
So I guess if you ever use that term I was “half dead” you’re using a 
biblical term. Okay? 
 
31“Now by chance a certain priest came down that road. And when he saw him, 
he passed by on the other side. 32And likewise a Levite, when he arrived at 
the place and came and looked, and passed by on the other side. 33But a 
certain Samaritan, as he journeyed, came where he was. And when he saw 
him, he had…” 
 
Can we all say the word together? 
 
“…compassion. 34So he went to him and bandaged his wounds, pouring on oil 
and wine; and he set him on his own animal and brought him to an inn, and 
took care of him. 35And on the next day, when he departed, he took out two 
denarii and gave them to the innkeeper, and said to him, ‘Take care of 
him; and whatever more you spend, when I come again, I will repay you.’ 
36So which of these three do you think was neighbor to him who fell among 
the thieves?” 37And he said to Him, “He who showed mercy on him.” And Jesus 
said to him, “Go and do likewise.” 
 
You see, the story of the good Samaritan is all framed within the context 
of a conversation that took place between Jesus and a young man, a lawyer, 
who sought to ask a question and who wasn’t all together happy with the 
answer that he received and yet it is within this context that I want us 
to begin to really grab this story of faith tonight because it is in this 
understanding that we begin to see the implications of faith in our lives.  
 
And the first thing that I want us to consider tonight together is that as 
we read this passage of Scripture there is A REALITY TO ADDRESS…a reality 
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to address and the reality that I want to address tonight is the fact that 
this story is really about two men and not just one. If you ask the 
av…average person to talk to you about the good Samaritan many of them 
know enough about the story to know about the man who fell among thieves 
and was beaten and left half dead. But most people don’t know anything 
about the man who asked Jesus the question. And yet it is in this man and 
his question and the man that Jesus talked about in the story that we 
begin to see the ultimate picture of the need of the world around us. It 
is a reality that we have to address. And what is that reality? Well, 
certainly there are those in our world, who like the man on the road have 
become victims; life has been hard on them, others have used them and 
abused them and the result is…is that they have been left hurt, broken, 
wounded and injured and all around us we can see the evidence of that kind 
of experience in life as we look at people that we would refer to as down 
and out. The down and outs! ONE MAN WAS A DOWN AND OUT GUY, life had been 
hard for him and he was a victim and victimized by the world, the time and 
the place in which he lived. 
 
But there was another man in this story and he was the man who allowed 
Jesus to tell the story and he was A MAN WHO WAS UP AND OUT. He was up on 
life. He was a good man, he was an upstanding, he had a decent profession. 
As best we know he didn’t have anything physically wrong with him. He was 
probably fairly well off financially. He was just trying to get the 
remainder of his house affairs in order when he approached Jesus and asked 
Jesus what he needed to do to inherit eternal life. He wanted to finish 
the full justification of himself. He wanted to dot the “i’s” and cross 
the “t’s” and be sure that legally he was right with God in every way. But 
the problem was he had an inflated view of himself and of his life. He 
wanted the assurance of access to heaven, but he was completely confused 
by the reality of what it required to be able to go to heaven. He was a 
man who represents so many people in our world today who have no clue 
about the distinctive difference between religion and Christianity. People 
always wanna make relig…Christianity one of the great world religions, but 
I want you to know Christianity is not one of the great world religions, 
because there’s something distinctively different between the Christian 
faith and world religions and the thing that is distinctive is the fact 
that Christianity is all about the proclamation of something that God has 
done for us in the person of His Son Jesus Christ and a gift that God 
extends to us that not anyone of us can ever achieve or ever acquire of 
our own effort, of our deeds, or of our own a…, best intentions. You see 
the difference between religion and Christianity is the difference between 
two words…DO and DONE! All the religions of the world talk to us about the 
things that we need to do and this up and out guy was a representative of 
the world. Here’s what we need to do. What do I need to do in order to be 
able to go to heaven? And over and over we see this idea of I need to do 
something and so people try doing religious things. People get involved in 
philanthropy, people get involved in social causes, people get involved in 
a lot of things that, listen, are very good and noble things but there’s 
not anything good or noble that you will ever do that will justify you 
before God, because the only way that you can ever be justified before God 
is through the One who is the just and the justifier of everyone who 
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believes and His name is Jesus Christ. And therefore every one of us must 
be justified. You see in many ways this parable is like a…like a figure 
“8”. On the upper side we have the up and out guy and on the lower side we 
have the down and out guy, but it’s all intertwined and interwoven because 
both men were in need of salvation and therefore there is a reality to 
address in our world and that is that every day everywhere we go, whether 
the people we meet are up and out or down and out they all need salvation. 
Everybody needs to be saved. Everybody needs the forgiveness of sin. 
Everyone needs to be justified and it can only happen through the work of 
Christ for us. So that’s the reality that we need to address. 
 
But as we continue looking at this story tonight, not only is there a 
reality that needs to be addressed and faith is the only answer that will 
address it; there is A RESPONSIBILITY TO ACCEPT and that responsibility is 
all capturer in a question in verse 29: 
 
… “And who is my neighbor?” 
 
Who is my neighbor? If I’m supposed to love my neighbor as myself who is 
my neighbor? And Jesus said well let me tell you who your neighbor is. And 
of course that’s where he began to describe this scenario of a man who 
left Jerusalem, traveled 23 miles, or in that direction, down from 
Jerusalem to Jericho and who fell among the thieves. Now the interesting 
thing is the lawyer asked the question because he was trying to put Jesus 
in a squeeze play. He wanted to force Him out on one side or the other. He 
was trying to manipulate the teaching of Christ to get his own end and his 
own answer. But Jesus would have none of it and through the parable Jesus 
helped him and every one of us to see that there is a responsibility that 
we have to accept and Jesus told the story to help the man understand and 
to help us to identify the different responses of people in our world. 
What are the people and WHAT ARE THE RESPONSES THAT WE SEE IN LIFE? 
 
Well, the first is EXPLOITATION. Exploitation is one of the primary a…, 
modes of operation that we find in people in our world. Certainly that is 
exemplified by the thieves. Down in verse 30 the Bible says that he: 
 
“…fell among thieves and they stripped him of his clothing, they wounded 
him and they departed leaving him half dead.” 
 
The whole idea here is that these men lived their lives for one purpose 
and that was for the purpose of exploitation and we live in a world today 
that fuels and that even at times applauds the ability of one person to 
exploit another for their own gain. Why do you think the gaming industry 
is so big? Why do you think prostitution is so big? Why do you think that 
there’s so many scams going on in our world today? Because men have hearts 
that are self centered, self focused and self directed and they live with 
one agenda, it is to use, to abuse and to exploit others for their own 
gain and their own well-being. 
 
I’ll never forget while we were living in Boca Raton, on a Wednesday 
Connie and I met midday for lunch; we’ve actually done that for a number 
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of years in our life and ministry because many times Wednesday’s a very 
long day, kind of a bumper to bumper day, don’t see much of each other and 
so we’ll meet and rendezvous for lunch, but we were in a really wonderful 
restaurant in Boca. And I’ll never forget as we were sitting there 
enjoying, just kinda the bread on the table, we suddenly heard a horrific 
sound outside the window and as we did we looked up just in time to see a 
young man, a teenager in a pick-up-truck cut across a lane of traffic and 
about that time a guy in a Jaguar flyin down the street caught the tail 
end of the car and the car started spinning. It spun the car into the 
front end of a big Mercedes Benz that was sittin right there in the 
intersection and within a second I listed as the guy that was in that 
Mercedes, got out with profane language, screaming and cursing and waving 
his hand at that young man and noticed that the young man in the front 
seat of the car was unconscious from the accident. He never quit, he never 
let up, this young man had become something that was an interruption, was 
an accident that was a…a…a…a derailment of his life and his plan and where 
he was headed and he immediately began to exploit the young man with his 
language and with his anger and with his entire demeanor, because he 
didn’t care about anybody or anything else, he cared about himself. But, I 
want you to know that doesn’t have to be seen in an accident involving 
expensive automobiles it is seen every day in our world as people live to 
exploit others for their own gain and their own well-being and there are 
many people who may not have thievery behind their name because they have 
a more respectable occupation, but there are many people who are thieves 
in their heart. Well, there was the man who was here…there were men who 
were there who were the representatives of exploitation. 
 
There’s of course, someone else in this story and I believe he represents 
the attitude of CONTAMINATION. Interestingly enough he was a religious 
man. Verse 31: 
 
“…by chance a certain priest…” 
 
This is one of the religious guys, this is one of the temple workers, this 
is one of God’s representatives. 
 
“…by chance a priest came down that road and when he saw him he passed by 
on the other side.” 
 
Wait just a minute, this is God’s man, but he gets there he sees the guy 
and instead of responding he goes to the other side. But you know what the 
problem in all likelihood was with the priest? I don’t know it for a fact. 
There was a ceremonial cleansing that the priest had to go through every 
time they would go up to the temple and so it’s very likely that this man 
had been involved and realized that if he touched a man who was bleeding 
or maybe a man who was dead that he would somehow be unclean and wouldn’t 
be qualified for his ceremonial duties and so therefore he managed to 
instead of responding to the man and taking responsibility he simply 
decided that he would avoid the potential of contamination. I believe this 
is a very important illustration for us because I believe that it focuses 
on one of the greatest fallacies that we all face and fight in our 
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Christian faith and that is that there’s a fallacy that we often assume 
that holiness means isolation from people in need. There are many who want 
to develop a form of Christian living and Christian faith that says that 
for me to be holy I need to be separate and isolated from this sinful 
world in which I’m living and therefore they allow this view of holiness 
to…to keep them from living and doing what God has called them to do in 
this world. Jesus prayed about this very thing. In John chapter 17, verse 
15 Jesus said: 
 
15“I do not pray Father that You would take them out of the world, but that 
You would keep them from the evil one. 16They are not of the world, just as 
I am not of the world. 17Sanctify them for Your truth, for Your word is 
truth.” 
 
God wants to use the water of the word and the sanctifying power of the 
Word of God to let us live lives that are holy before God, but God’s 
intention is not to take us away from humanity who needs the message of 
Jesus Christ. And I say that to you because what I want to challenge in 
your heart tonight is to be sure that you don’t let your view of holiness 
keep you from God’s view of evangelism. If you’re view of holiness is 
keeping you from fulfilling God’s plan and purpose of evangelism there’s 
somethin wrong with your view of holiness. Now, don’t get me wrong, if a 
physician is contaminated he cannot help the sick, but if a phy…physician 
is healthy the people who need his help the most as those who are sick and 
God has called you and God has called me to be His voices, to be His 
hands, to be His people in the world. Jesus said Himself of His own 
ministry:   [Matthew 9:12] 
 
… “Those who are well do not need a physician, but those who are sick.” 
 
So there was contamination! 
 
And then there was INTERRUPTION, the attitude of interruption. The 
attitude that we first saw was exploitation, the second was that of 
contamination, but then interruption. We find that there in verse 32: 
 
“There was a Levite who arrived at the place, came and looked and passed 
by on the other side.” 
 
You’re guess is as good as mine as to what his motive was. I don’t know 
for sure, but obviously the man in the road was an interruption and the 
Levite simply decided that he would go the other way. He just made an 
excuse, stepped over, stepped around, went on. I can’t help but think 
about Nick Farrell who we saw in that testimony tonight, who was willing 
to be baptized and who has said that he would not let a chair be an excuse 
for not doing the will of God in his life. Do you know what Nick Farrell’s 
planning to do right now? Right now he’s planning to get his truck along 
with another friend and his truck and they’re gonna load them up and go 
down and meet our student choir in New Orleans and help to provide meals 
for all the students who are gonna do some clean-up during a junior high 
mission tour coming up here at the end of February…or the beginning of 



  8  #1 Stories Of Jesus / Faith / Good Samaritan 

1/27/06 pjy 

February. Now that’s a guy who won’t let the work of God be an 
interruption in his life. That’s a guy who won’t make an excuse for not 
doing the will of God because he wants to do the will of God, because Nick 
Farrell has in his heart what God wants in your heart and in my heart and 
it’s what was in the heart of that Samaritan that is described in verse 
33, it says: 
 
“A certain Samaritan,…” 
 
I can only imagine how much of a surprise this character must have been in 
the story. You see you’ve gotta understand the culture of the times. For a 
Jewish lawyer the thought of ever having any contact with a Samaritan was 
offensive. There was a racial conflict, there was an ethnic clash between 
the Samaritans and the Jews. A good Jew would often walk all the way 
around the region and never go through Samaria. You remember Jesus said I 
must need to go through Samaria. He was willing to walk right into the 
place that many of them had avoided. And so here’s this good respectable 
lawyer listening to the story and he learns about the priest and he learns 
about the Levite, those who are sorta on the higher echelon and then Jesus 
says there was this certain Samaritan, and I can only imagine how his 
stomach began to churn as he began to realize he didn’t trap Jesus, Jesus 
had him, because what happened was He said that: 
 
“…the Samaritan journeyed and when he came to the man and he saw him and 
he had compassion.” 
 
You see the Samaritan got it. He understood that in life there is a 
responsibility to accept and that the neighbor in need is the neighbor 
that God will lead me to meet that need. God wants to use you and God 
wants to use me to fulfill His divine purpose in this world and therefore 
what God is looking for in you and God is looking for in me is a heart of 
COMPASSION. That Samaritan saw the need, he took the responsibility and he 
demonstrated true love to the…to the neighbor and the distinctive thing in 
the Samaritan in the story is the fact that he was the one man who had a 
heart. You see so many people wanna make faith something of the head, but 
faith is something of the heart. Faith isn’t how many facts you know and 
learn about the Bible. Faith isn’t how many services and sermons you 
listen too. Faith isn’t about any of those things, it’s about what is 
happening in the condition of your heart and the problem with the lawyer 
was he was a man with a good head, but he was a man who had a bad heart. 
And Jesus used the most offensive person possible, a Samaritan with a good 
heart to shame a man who had a good head, but a bad heart, because Jesus 
wanted him to understand there is a responsibility to accept and that 
responsibility begins with the heart and God wants faith to transform your 
life beginning with your heart. 
 
That takes me to the last thing that I want us to see tonight and that is 
that there is A REMEDY TO APPLY. A remedy to apply because I believe there 
are some life points, there are some key things that we need to identify 
and to walk away with tonight seen in the life and the response and 
responsibility of the heart of the Samaritan that really can make a 
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difference in the kind of believers that we are and how we live out our 
faith in life. What are those things? Well, I want you to imagine them 
just being BANDAGES, bandages that are being put on the wounds of this 
mans life. 
 
And the first bandage that I would point to tonight is MERCY. It begins 
with mercy. Having a heart like the heart of God, a heart that is merciful 
to others. The prophet Micah put it this way:  [6:8] 
 
He has shown you, O man, what is good; And what does the LORD require of 
you But to do justly and to love mercy, and to walk humbly with your God? 
 
You wanna know the 3 things that God delights in, in people? People who do 
justly, people who love mercy and people who walk humbly with their God. 
The priest was proud. The Levite was willing not to do justly. Obviously 
there was no mercy in the heart of the thieves. But the Samaritan did 
justly, loved mercy and walked humbly with his God. Mercy, the world needs 
the Christian church to apply the bandage of mercy and to many times all 
they see are mean spirits, proud looks and disassociated hearts. We have 
to get our hands dirty to serve Jesus and it begins with a heart full of 
mercy. 
 
Next there is the remedy of AVAILABILITY, not only what’s going on in our 
heart, but the willingness to let God’s interruptions be God’s 
appointments in our lives, being willing to say that I will be available 
to God and while it may not always be convenient, it will always be 
essential that I respond in the grace of the mercy of God. Now I’m not 
about to say here today that every need you meet, that you’re gonna be 
able to meet yourself, that you can drive off course in every thing in 
life and not finish appointments and do your job and meet the needs of 
your family, but I am saying that for some of us there is that tendency to 
always give God an excuse why we don’t do something for His kingdom. But 
what we hear tonight and see tonight is there’s an…there’s a need for 
availability and the one man who if he wanted to be unavailable could have 
been, it would have been the Samaritan cause he would have said hey this 
is a Jewish thing I don’t need to be involved in it. But what does Romans 
12 and verse 1 tell us? 
 
I urge you therefore brethren, by the mercies of God, to present your 
bodies a living sacrifice, holy and acceptable to God, which is your 
reasonable service. 
 
God wants you and me to live as living sacrifices. Here was a man who the 
Bible says was half dead. But you know what God used to touch a half dead 
man? A man who was a living sacrifice, who was willing to take the man, 
take his wounds, put him on his own animal, take him to an inn and then 
hand the guy his credit card, as though it were, and say hey whatever it 
is just charge it to me I’m gonna pay the bill. There’s a beautiful 
picture of availability here. 
 
And then there is a beautiful picture of PRACTICALITY. Practicality, the 
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man did the things that the man needed. This man didn’t just come and see 
him, have mercy and was available to stop. He didn’t stop and say hey let 
me just pray over you here just a minute. Now he may of prayed, I don’t 
know, but what I can tell you is that prayer is never a substitute for 
practical acts of service and certainly practical acts of service should 
never be a substitute for prayer. It is the prayer that practices that 
makes all the difference. We need to gather! We need to pray, but then we 
need to go visit the sick, we need to go invite our neighbor, we need to 
go and make a call of encouragement, we need to stop and pray with people 
and then send them a note and do everything that we can to combine prayer 
and practicality together in order that we might apply God’s remedy to the 
needs of a broken humanity. Jesus taught us to follow His example of faith 
in action. James saw it so much in the life of Jesus, the half brother of 
Jesus that he wrote it this way:   [1:22] 
 
But be doers of the word and not hearers only, deceiving yourselves. 
 
Sometimes we think spiritual activity is everything we do at church or in 
our quiet time, it’s reading the Bible, it’s praying, it’s talking 
spiritual. But sometimes spiritual service is binding a wound, changing a 
diaper, visiting a hospital, it’s practical deeds of service. 
 
And then there’s a final remedy and that’s EXPENDABILITY. Expendability, 
letting your life be a sacrifice as I talked about a moment ago because 
you understand that God now has the right to every thing in your life. 2nd 
Corinthians 5:15 says it this way: 
 
and he died… 
 
That is Jesus! 
 
…for all, that those who live should live no longer for themselves, but 
for Him who died for them and rose again. 
 
Did you know you’re not living for you any more if you’ve invited Jesus 
into your heart? You belong to God and you are to live for Him and that 
means that every thing that is yours is really His and He wants to use 
everything He’s given to you to be a part of fulfilling His plan and 
purpose. That means He has the right to tap your bank account, He has the 
right to tap your calendar, He has the right to change your plans and 
alter your course, He has the right to do whatever He wants to do to meet 
the needs of others through you because you are to be a living remedy in 
this world by being expendable for the purpose of God. 
 
Many years ago I read and wrote in the flyleaf of my Bible the words of 
John Henry ________. 
 
“Ministry that costs nothing accomplishes nothing.” 
 
Everybody wants to be a part of a ministry that gives something, but I 
want you to know ministries cost something and it will cost everyone of us 
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that it may accomplish much for the glory of God and therefore the heart 
and the life and the passion of every believer is to understand that faith 
and this story about FAITH IS REALLY ALL ABOUT A TRANSFER. Did you know 
that’s what faith really is? Faith is really nothing more and nothing less 
than a transfer. 
 
It begins with the FIRST TRANSFER FROM ME TO JESUS. No longer do I trust 
myself, my own works and my ability to earn a right to go to heaven or to 
live a life that will be pleasing to God, I begin by transferring my 
unrighteousness to Jesus and receiving His righteousness by faith.   
[Ephesians 2:8-9] 
 
8For by grace you are saved through faith, and that not of yourself; it’s 
the gift of God, 9not of works, lest any one of us should boast. 
 
Faith begins with a transfer from me to God and then there’s the transfer 
that takes place not only of trust from myself to Christ, but there’s the 
transfer between THAT WHICH I SEE AS MINE AND NOW WHI…THAT WHICH I SEE AS 
GOD’S. As I begin to live out the life of faith I no longer I see what I 
have as being mine, I now see that everything that I have has been 
supplied by the all sufficient supplier my Heavenly Father. It’s not mine, 
it’s His and every day I go through crisis of faith to remember that 
everything I let go of, I’m not letting go of mine I’m letting go of His. 
 
And then faith is ultimately a transfer…a transfer in LIFE FROM THE 
TEMPORAL TO THE ETERNAL. It’s so natural for the natural man to live 
according to the natural things of the flesh and to do that with is 
temporal, that which is just for here and now. But when I begin to live a 
life of faith, I begin to see life through a new lens and no longer is it 
just that which is temporal, but it’s that which is eternal. Has that 
transfer occurred in your life? Has there been a transfer for salvation, a 
transfer for the possession of your life and submission of your life to 
the glory of Jesus Christ? How I pray that God would use this moment to be 
a moment of faith transfer in your heart. 


